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Your Excellencies, Distinguished Participants, Ladies and Gentlemen, I am pleased to be offered an opportunity to express my views.

The Great East Japan Earthquake that occurred on March 11, 2011 caused unprecedented damage to the Tohoku region including Sendai City, due to the unexpected scale of the earthquake and tsunami. It was the most complex and extensive damage that we had ever seen.
In light of the issues arising from the Great East Japan Earthquake, as well as the many lessons we learned, we believe that the following three initiatives are necessary to build a disaster-resistant city. First, we should enhance the disaster prevention capacity of the city, both from an infrastructure and system perspective. Second, we should develop a community where citizens as well as various types of organizations such as neighborhood associations, schools, local private companies and NGOs work closely in cooperation and collaboration with each other. Third, we should develop strong disaster-prevention awareness in citizens. Furthermore, we believe that it is important to link these three initiatives to reinforce each of them.

Sendai City had worked to increase its disaster prevention capacity in collaboration with various sectors such as local communities, private companies and universities even before the Great East Japan Earthquake. Since the earthquake, the city has made efforts to reconstruct affected areas and develop disaster-prevention awareness in citizens in concert with these sectors. Winning approval for its efforts, the city has been recognized as a Role Model City for Disaster Management in the World Disaster Reduction Campaign organized by UNISDR.
In addition, the Japanese government announced the other day that the 3rd UN World Conference on Disaster Reduction would be held in Sendai City in 2015. It is a great honor for Sendai City to hold the conference and, as a mayor of the host city, I hope that many participants will come to Sendai from all over the world.
During the 3rd UN World Conference on Disaster Reduction, we would like the participants to directly observe and understand the situation relating to recovery in affected areas, the activities to build disaster-resistant communities carried out by Sendai City, and the progress of reconstruction projects conducted in collaboration with various sectors. We believe that these efforts will serve as a useful reference for the development and disaster reduction activities in many countries.
We are looking forward to seeing you at the 3rd UN World Conference on Disaster Reduction in 2015.
